## Lysynski, Heather

From:

neville thompson

Sent:

Sunday, September 25, 2011 12:59 PM

To:

Lysynski, Heather; Bryant, Judy; Baechler, Joni; nancy2@nanbran.com

## Dear Heather Lysynski,

I write to support the decision of the Bishop Hellmuth Heritage District Association that the house at 764 Waterloo Street not be demolished until there is a plan acceptable to the community for that lot, the site of the former service station on the north east corner of Oxford and Wellington and the lot to the east on Oxford Street, all of which is owned by the same company. Wellington at Oxford is an important entrance to the heritage district and whatever is built there will have a major effect on the neighbhourhood. The new building should be at least an improvement on the service station that has been demolished, as is the present Shell station on the north west corner which was designed inconsultation with the Heritage District. Until a development plan acceptable to the Heritage District is approved, I hope that the BNEC will not recommend to the city countil the demolition of the house at 764 Waterloo which acts as a barrier to the north and indeed the whole district.

Ever sincerely,

**Neville Thompson** 287 St. James Street